Office of the Provost

March 26, 2021
Dear Faculty and Staff:

These weekly updates will serve as a tool to keep you informed and engaged with
SMU’s Academic Affairs division as, together, we work to advance the goals of
SMU’s strategic plan and continue to move SMU forward and upward. If you have
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Engaged Learning announces its summer 2021 research intensive program —
The Office of Engaged Learning’s summer research intensive program will match
or fully fund undergraduate research assistants and provide specialized training
for students in research methods, oral and written presentation techniques, and
other professional development skills. Faculty with research projects that could
engage undergraduates are encouraged to apply from now until the April 11
application deadline.

SMU’s Journal of Undergraduate Research expands its outreach and output —
SMU’s Journal of Undergraduate Research (SMU JoUR) has had an exciting and
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Spring 2021

Vaccine scheduling now available at SMU — SMU is pleased to announce the
campus is receiving an allotment of the COVID-19 vaccine for distribution to our
University community. All SMU faculty, staff and students are eligible.
Vaccinations will be administered by appointment only at the SMU COVID-19
vaccination site on the northwest side of the Dr. Bob Smith Health Center.

Please use this reqgistration link to schedule a vaccination appointment which is
available on a first-come, first-serve basis. The registration button is also on the
Mustang Strong vaccine page along with information about what to expect on
the day of your appointment. If you have trouble registering, reach out to the
Help Desk at 8-HELP (4357). New appointments have been released in the event
that you were not successful in registering earlier today.

SMU’s initial allotment will be 1,170 “first doses” of the Pfizer vaccine and an
equal number of “second doses” designated for the required follow-up
appointments. SMU does not currently have second-dose vaccines available for
individuals who have already received their first shot of Pfizer or Moderna
elsewhere, so please reach out to your initial vaccine provider to complete your
treatment. Spouses and dependents of SMU employees and retirees are not
currently eligible to register but may be at a later date.

Methodist Health System (MHS) offers SMU registration for COVID-19 vaccine —
In addition to the on-campus vaccinations, all SMU students, staff and faculty
may also register for the vaccine through the Methodist Health System. If the
MHS system is full, please check that site frequently as more appointments will
become available as supplies increase.

Please be aware that each COVID vaccine has a specific age limit. Pfizer’s vaccine
is available for individuals 16 years of age and older. Moderna and Johnson &
Johnson vaccines are available for individuals 18 years of age and older. Since the
Methodist Health System does not know in advance which vaccine will be
available on a given date, it may be necessary to reschedule if the vaccine
available for your appointment is not appropriate for your age. If you are unable
to register on your first attempt, please continue to check that link as
appointments will be added as more vaccines become available.

Vaccine appointments at MHS are available Monday-Friday between the hours of
8:00 a.m.— 4:30 p.m. at Methodist Dallas Medical Center on 1441 N Beckley Ave.

Reminder to report your COVID-19 vaccination — To tailor the University’s
requested vaccine allotments each week and assess the quantity of doses that
best meet the needs of our campus, it is important to know how many people
have already been vaccinated or are scheduled to get either a single dose of the
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for ten pedagogical tips to reduce student anxiety. As mentioned previously, |
would also encourage faculty to administer Mid-Semester Feedback surveys —
Mid-Semester Feedback enables faculty to fine-tune a course that is already in
progress. Gathering this type of feedback sends a message to students that you
care about their success.

To assist you, the Center for Teaching Excellence (CTE) has created two editable
mid-semester feedback instruments which consist of mid-semester related
questions. These instruments are available as downloadable PDFs, Canvas
Quizzes, and Qualtrics surveys. Additional information, including detailed
instructions for accessing and creating a mid-semester feedback survey, is
available on the CTE website.

Additional reminder from previous Friday updates:

o Information about textbook and course resource adoptions —
Last week, we announced the launch of a new portal using the SMU
ID for sign-on to place textbook and course materials orders:
Barnes & Noble College Adoption & Insights Portal (AIP). We
highly recommend this 2-minute overview (click here) to see a
quick demo of the AIP Portal. May, summer and fall terms are
already loaded into the system.

This new portal, replacing FacultyEnlight, is very easy to use; you
have options to re-adopt from past course adoptions, navigate
through the adoption process with easily searchable databases, build
course packets for non-textbook resources, or simply indicate that
you will not be using materials for a particular course.

SMU is required to communicate all book and course materials
adoptions to our bookstore partner to ensure SMU’s compliance
with Senate Bill (SB) 810 — the law relating to how the university
provides information on course material (e.g., textbooks, packets,
open educational resources) to our students. Many of our students
are on financial aid packages that rely on our partnership with the
SMU Bookstore, which is committed to supporting our students in
obtaining the most affordable options, including many Open
Educational Resources and other low-cost solutions.

News and Noteworthy

SMU Police Department annual report — One of the topics in this week’s PEC
meeting was the SMU Police Department’s (PD) annual report. This document
provides a year-in-
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provide perspectives on issues related to race and campus policing. Subject to
applicable law, this committee will have access to all SMU Police Department
statistics including arrest, citation, and referral statistics. The committee will
administer the campus community policing survey and provide advice on police-
community engagement.

Inclusive excellence and our support for SMU’s Asian community — This week,
President Turner sent a campus-wide message addressing concerns of
harassment and
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